



Westmeston Parish Council

Minutes of the Council meeting held on Tuesday 8th November 2022 at 6.30 pm at Westmeston Parish Hall

Present: Councillors Rob Mills (Chairman), Cathy Mills (Vice-Chairman), Mark Clark, Joyce Dudeney, Clare Farrands, Tessa Haughton and Vincent Tickner

Paul Vidler, Clerk 

No members of the public were present.

1. Apologies for absence: None.
2. Declarations of interest: None.
3. Public questions: None.
4. Minutes of the previous meetings held on 18th August 2022 and 3rd October 2022: 
RESOLVED: The minutes of the previous meetings on 18th August 2022 and 3rd October 2022 were agreed as an accurate record of the meetings and were signed by the Chairman.
5. Financial matters: 
(a) RESOLVED: Payment of the following invoices:
	Payee
	Reason
	Amount

	Cathy Mills
	Church Corner maintenance October 2022
	£35.00


(b)  NOTED: The Quarter 2 Budget Report and Bank Reconciliation.

(c) The draft budget and supporting documents had been circulated prior to the meeting.  The Clerk explained the variations in the proposed expenditure compared to the current financial year including inflation and potential election expenses.
RESOLVED: To agree an expenditure budget of £13,835 for 2023/24 and set a precept of £13,000.
6. Planning: 
(a) Development opposite Westmeston Place, east of Lewes Road and Blackdog Farm east of Lewes Road: 
NOTED: Application SDNP/22/04495/FUL had been submitted for the shed opposite Westmeston Place to be considered later in the agenda and no further information was available regarding the occupation of Blackdog Farm. 
(b) To agree a response to the following application for planning permission:

SDNP/22/04495/FUL  Field to The East of Garden House, Westmeston Place, Lewes Road 
Erection of an enclosed, free standing shed measuring 5 metres by 4 metres to hold

equipment needed to maintain an already planted 20 tree orchard.
RESOLVED: Members agreed to comment as follows:
Westmeston Parish Council objects to this application on the following grounds. 

1.
This is a retrospective application for the erection of a shed backdated to 1 May 2021. One might reasonably ask why permission was not sought before it was erected and why it has taken a further 17 months to do so. 

2.
The shed is visible in public views and has been erected outside the settlement boundary inside the Westmeston Conservation Area and in the national park.  Each of these introduces new policy restrictions that progressively raise the bar to any new development. It is contrary to DS1 of the NDP and fails to meet any of the exceptions. It fails to “make a positive contribution to the local character” of the designated conservation area and is contrary to CONS4.1 of the NDP. 

3.
This application is not on the site of or close to a domestic premises.  It is an isolated structure in an open field in the countryside. The shed does not “conserve and enhance the natural beauty” of the national park—the central tenet of the SDLP.

4.
The shed would seem to have more than sufficient space for the storage purposes cited in the application. No justification for the generous proportions is given in the application. 

5.
It does not form part of a farm or commercial agricultural business whereby it could seek to comply with agricultural policy. 

6.
Erecting a shed in a field on a farm or agricultural business is to be done in accordance with SDLP SD39, the policy for Agriculture & Forestry. But the shed is not in support of a farm or agricultural business rather for a family allotment and small orchard. As such it cannot comply with SD39. Moreover it cannot satisfy SD39.1(b):

Wherever possible, development should re-use or be on the footprint of an existing agricultural building, otherwise it should be related physically and functionally to existing buildings associated with the enterprise, unless there are exceptional circumstances relating to agricultural or forestry necessity.
7.
This is not possible on a previously undeveloped holding of a single, small field of 2.2 Ha. The development is dedicated to a family orchard and allotment. Nor is it supporting an existing rural business and therefore does not meet exception DS1.2(d) of the NDP. 

8.
Furthermore, SD39 para 7.184 is clear that the purpose of the SDLP Agriculture & Forestry policy is to enable farm and forestry enterprises to grow in a way that conserves and enhances the special qualities of the national park. This development does not comply because it is not part of a farm enterprise. And the shed does not “conserve and enhance the special qualities” of the national park. Nor is there any  wider community benefit from the development that is enjoyed by a single family.
SDNP/22/04917/CND  Land to West of Lewes Road
Variation of condition 6 (timeframe for submission of Construction Environmental Management Plan) related to Planning Application SDNP/22/01125/FUL.
RESOLVED: Members agreed to comment as follows:

Westmeston Parish Council makes no comment on this application.
(c) Inter Parish Working Group on Housing/Eton College Site/Lewes District Council Local Plan:  Councillor Vincent Tickner updated members on the meeting of the Inter Parish Working Group on 4th October 2022 at which concerns were raised about the allowed appeal at South Road, Wivelsfield for 45 homes.  The appeal was allowed primarily based on the ‘tilted balance’, taking into account the housing supply figures in Lewes District.  Concern was raised at the meeting about the Planning Inspector’s consideration of the impact of the development on local services and infrastructure.  
RESOLVED: Members concurred with the concerns of the Working Group and requested the Clerk to write to Lewes District Council seeking assurance that service and infrastructure provision was being taken into account in the consideration of planning applications and appeals. 
(d) South Downs National Park Authority – Equestrian Development Technical Advice Note consultation: 
RESOLVED: Members considered the consultation to be a of a technical nature and resolved to make no response.
7. Clerk’s annual appraisal:

NOTED: Members noted the details of the Clerk’s appraisal undertaken by Councillors Cathy Mills and Tessa Haughton in October 2022, the details of which had been circulated before the meeting.  

8. Any other information for noting: 

Ditchling Parish Council Traffic Committee 15th November 2022: Councillor Rob Mills had been invited and will attend.

Meeting between Sussex Police and Parish Councils 21st November 2022: Councillors Rob Mills and Cathy Mills to attend.
Meeting closed at 7.32pm.
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